 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Minutes of the College Meeting

College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences

April 10, 2013 – Hidatsa Room
Dean Sandstrom called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.  
Announcements
· The College will host a special awards reception on April 25 at 5:00 p.m. in the Alumni Center to honor faculty and staff in AHSS who have received university-wide awards this year.
· Jo Ann Miller gave a remarkable presentation for the Faculty Lectureship.
· President Bresciani will host an Open Forum for AHSS on April 30 at 1:00 pm in Beckwith Recital Hall.

· Distinguished Alum Bipasha Ray will visit NDSU on April 15.  Contact Mark Meister if you are interested in attending a lunch meeting with her.

Nominations were opened for two members to serve three-year terms on the Student Progress Committee, with one member from the Social Sciences and one from the Fine Arts.  Nominated from the Social Sciences were Jessica Jensen, Nan Yu, and Amy Stichman.  Nominated from the Fine Arts was Kent Kapplinger.  A motion was made/seconded/and approved (M/S/A) to close nominations.  Nan Yu and Kent Kapplinger were elected.  Other members of this committee are:


Christina Weber (Social Sciences) – 1 year of term remaining


David Silkenat (Humanities) – 1 year of term remaining


Jeanne Hageman (Humanities) – 2 years of term remaining


Cecilia Kang (Fine Arts) – 2 years of term remaining

Nominations were then opened for two members to serve three-year terms on the Policy and Planning Committee, with one member from the Humanities and one from the Social Sciences.  Nominated were Kevin Brooks and Jessica Jensen.  M/S/A to close nominations.  Kevin Brooks and Jessica Jensen were elected by acclamation.  Other committee members are:


Paul Lifton (Fine Arts) – 1 year of term remaining


Ineke Justitz (Humanities) – 1 year of term remaining


Kimble Bromley (Fine Arts) – 2 years of term remaining


Stephenson Beck (Social Sciences) – 2 years of term remaining

Two members are needed to serve three-year terms on the Curriculum Committee, one from the Humanities and one from the Fine Arts.  Nominated were Verena Theile and Tiffany Fier.  M/S/A to close nominations. Verena Theile and Tiffany Fier were elected by acclamation.  Other committee members are:


Gwen Stickney (Humanities) – 1 year of term remaining

Zoltan Majdik (Social Sciences) – 1 year of term remaining


Warren Olfert (Fine Arts) – 2 years of term remaining


Kevin Thompson (Social Sciences) – 2 years of term remaining

One new member from the Humanities is needed to serve a three-year term on the Faculty/Lecturer Recognition Committee.  Nominated was Anthony Flood.  M/S/A to close nominations.  Anthony Flood was elected by acclamation.  Other members of this committee are:


Carol Cwiak (Social Sciences) – 1 year of term remaining


Hardy Koenig (Fine Arts) – 2 years of term remaining


Robert Littlefield (permanent member)


Dale Sullivan (permanent member)

Nominations were then opened for two members to serve three-year terms on the Promotion, Tenure, and Evaluation Committee.  One member is needed from the Social Sciences and one from the Fine Arts.  Another member from the Humanities is needed to serve a one-year term to complete the unexpired term of Bruce Maylath, who will be on leave next Fall and has resigned from the committee).  Nominated from the Fine Arts was Kris Groberg.  Nominated from the Social Sciences were Amy O’Connor and Thomas Ambrosio.  Mark Harvey and Linda Helstern were nominated from the Humanities.  M/S/A to close nominations.  Kristi Groberg, Amy O’Connor, and Mark Harvey were elected.  Other members of this committee are:


Jo Ann Miller (Fine Arts) – 1 year of term remaining


Christina Weber (Social Sciences) – 2 years of term remaining


Paul Homan (Humanities) – 2 years of term remaining
While ballots were being counted in the elections, Gwen Stickney gave the report of the Policy and Planning Committee.  She informed faculty that the first college meeting for next year has been set for September 18 at 3:00 pm.  The remaining meetings will be scheduled when the committee meets in the Fall. The P&P Committee also developed guidelines for annual letters of appointment for graduate assistantships and for evaluation of graduate assistants.  Gwen reported that these guidelines had been reviewed and approved by the Graduate Dean and by the University Attorney.  A motion was M/S/A to approve these guidelines for the College of AHSS.

Nominations were opened for two positions on Faculty Senate for three-year terms and one position for a one-year term.  Nominated for the three-year terms were Carrie Anne Platt, Carlos Hawley, Jeremy Brekke, Tracy Barrett and Katherine Noone.  Carrie Anne Platt and Tracy Barrett were elected on the first ballot.  Nominated for the one-year term were Jeremy Brekke, Elizabeth Crawford, Carlos Hawley, and Katherine Noone.  Because no one received a majority vote on the first ballot, a motion was M/S/A to eliminate the two candidates receiving the fewest number of votes.  A motion was then M/S/A to name the candidate receiving the highest number of votes in the second election as the Senator and the candidate receiving the second high number of votes be named First Alternate.  Carlos Hawley was elected for a one-year term as Senator on the second ballot and Elizabeth Crawford was elected as First Alternate.

On behalf of the College Curriculum Committee, Linda Helstern reminded faculty that all course proposals submitted to the Curriculum Committee must include a current course syllabus. Faculty should refer to the University Academic Affairs website for requirements on all university syllabi, including a new Academic Honesty Statement.  
The PTE Committee has finished its audit of departments’ PTE guidelines and is now editing letters for each department with recommendations for improvements.  The letters will be delivered before the end of the academic year.
The Faculty/Lecturer Recognition Committee will begin work soon on reviewing faculty activity reports to select the recipients of this year’s Outstanding Teaching, Service, Research, and Creative Activity awards.  The College Awards Luncheon is scheduled for Friday, May 10, at 12:30 in the Alumni Center.

Student Progress Committee – no report

Ann Burnett reviewed the draft of AHSS Workload Guidelines as proposed by the AHSS Workload Committee.  Following some discussion and a suggestion to consider including a bar graph or scatter plot, a motion was M/S/A to forward these proposed guidelines to the Provost.
Ann Burnett then reviewed the AHSS Diversity Committee’s Diversity Statement.  She reported that the Policy and Planning Committee has also reviewed this statement.  A motion was M/S/A to approve the recommendation as submitted.

Discussion then followed on the structure of this committee and on the recommendation from the committee regarding experience with diversity as a preferred qualification in all job announcements.  A motion was M/S/A to table this recommendation until next Fall.

Nominations were opened for a member to serve a four-year term on the University Grade Appeals Board.  Nominated was Amy Stichman.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Amy Stichman was elected by acclamation.

In the final election of the meeting, nominations were opened for a member of the Faculty Senate to serve on the Senate Executive Committee.  Nominated was Michael Weber.  A motion was M/S/A to close nominations.  Michael Weber was elected by acclamation.

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.












Respectfully submitted,













Cathy Heiraas, Secretary

cc:
President Bresciani

Provost Rafert
